
Minutes of Proceeding                                                                      Office of the Ottawa County Clerk 

Ottawa County Board of Commissioners                                          8:00 a.m. 

June 23, 2014                                                   Regular Session 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner James P Kay, Commissioner Kathy M 

Luthi, Commissioner Karen Brumbaugh, and County Clerk Mary Arganbright.   

 

Commissioner Kay opened the meeting in the flag salute, and said prayer.  

 

The commissioners met with motor graders at 7:00 a.m., at the county shop. 

 

Wes Rathbun, Nex-Tech Wireless, came in and visited with the commissioners on a quote he had figured on 

county wireless cellular phones.  Currently the county is paying around $700.29 per month for all department 

phones, and his quote is approximately $540, before taxes and insurance.  The commissioners will look over the 

information and visit with departments. 

 

John Copple, Highway Administrator, reported on what crews were doing.  The group discussed signage within 

the county.  John asked about the July 4
th

 holiday again, for his department since they are not scheduled to work 

on Friday’s.  The commissioners reiterated that they are on 4 day a week, 10 hour days, and they are not 

scheduled to work on Friday’s. 

 

Keith Coleman, Sheriff, gave prisoner count of Saline County 25, and Ottawa County 2.  Keith reported that the 

Torch Run went well. 

 

At 10:30 a.m., the commissioners attended a safety meeting in the basement. 

 

The minutes of June 23, 2014, were read and approved. 

 

With no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 11:15 a.m. 

 

 


